LEONIA RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF

JUNE 25, 2013     
Chairperson Gold called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m, duly publicized, and in accordance with the Sunshine Law.

PRESENT:
- Chairperson Ira Gold, Commissioner Bob Leap, Commissioner Tony Puzzo, Commissioner Jodi Krakower, Commissioner Chris Rainey, Commissioner Brenna Mahoney, Council Liaison Greg Makroulakis, Superintendent Davidson, Program Supervisor Patrick Powers and Recording Secretary Joann Orlowski.
ABSENT:

- Commissioner Karl Marquardt
MINUTES:

- No minutes were presented to the Commission at this time.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

- Activities-Recreation-Swim Club-Senior

-No Financial Reports were presented to the Commission at this time. 
PUBLIC PORTION:

-No Public.   
CORRESPONDENCE:

- No discussion was had. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Club Committee

-The Swim Club Committee did not meet.  Superintendent Davidson reviewed with the Commission the budget status of the Swim Club.  Leonia membership is down by $500.00 but the overall budget is up from last year.  Superintendent Davidson inquired from the Commission when and if we should stop taking Non Residents. A lengthy discussion ensued discussing the pros and cons of Non Resident Memberships.  
Council Liaison Makroulakis would like to see the “Suggestion Box” back at the Swim Club. 

-Commissioner Leap reported there are over 150 children on Swim Team this year. 

-The request for SOS was discussed and the Commission will honor the same terms as last year.

Program & Fees Committee 

-The Program and Fees Committee did not meet.  
Marketing Committee 

-The Marketing Committee did not meet. They will meet before the September Meeting to discuss Marketing Recreation. 
Council Liaison Report
-Council Liaison Makroulakis reported that of the $2700.00 donation from the workers who were allowed to park in the Swim Club parking lot, the Rec will only receive $1000.00 of it.  
-He reported that starting in January 2014 the Recreation Commission Meetings will be on the Third Tuesday of each month and will be held at the Boro Hall Annex.  
Sports Booster Liaison Report

- This year’s carnival will be held from July 3 to July 7, 2013.
- The Pool Party was a huge success and the Sports Boosters would like to thank Superintendent Davidson and staff for all their help and support. 
OLD BUSINESS:

-Baseball / Softball Updates-  Program Director Powers reported on the end of year Baseball / Softball season. Next year the Rec will look into joining the Saddle Brook Softball Traveling League.  Commissioner Rainey stated he felt the season was poorly administrated.  A discussion ensued on the following points:  
AAA season was a complete success.




Rookie League needs to have an end of year meeting with coaches.





Team balancing





Evaluation Day so coaches can see the kids in action.




Coaching Clinics

-Council Liaison Makroulakis stated that in his opinion the teams with the best coaches, are the teams that succeed the most. 

-Chairperson Gold thanked Program Director Powers for his hard work and dedication. 

-Upper Sylvan Park Ice Rink-  Superintendent Davidson, Borough Administrator Terhune, Borough Engineers and a representative from Ice Gliders met in Upper Sylvan Park to discuss plans for the ice rink.  Proposed plans discussed are:
Remove existing sand box.






Re-Asphalt driveway and surrounding area for path.






New lighting for the park.






Install gates at entrance to park by the sidewalk.






Purchase benches, tables and trash receptacles.






Paint the gazebo.






Prune trees and remove the tree by the gazebo.






Plant holly bushes to section off park from rink. 







Purchase 1 set of bleachers.






Repair existing fences.
The Commission is in full approval to move forward with the proposal and will send it to the Mayor and Council for review. 
-Program Financials Review-  Superintendent Davidson reviewed the process of projections and expenses with the Commission.  The Activities budget is financially sound at this point. 

-Recreation Center ADA Review-  Bids will be opened on July 2, 2013 at 11:00am in Boro Hall.

-Canopy for Wood Park-  An estimate was given for the instillation of the canopy by Chace and Sons.  During the estimate process it was discovered that the canopy purchased was the wrong item for this particular location.  Options discussed are to return the canopy at a cost of $1000.00, exchange it for the correct item, keep it and install it in another park and then buy the correct one for Wood Park. 

NEW BUSINESS:
- Wood Park Shade Tree Proposal – The Commission approved the proposal from the Shade Tree Commission to plant new trees in Wood Park if grant is awarded. 
RESOLUTIONS: 

-Hiring of Pool Staff-  The Commission approved the Boro Resolution to hire the 2013 Swim Club Staff.  
PUBLIC PORTION:

- Cheryl Leahey, 245 Hillside Ave., Leonia, NJ-  Mrs. Leahey was representing many residents and coaches from Leonia.  All were not happy with the 2013 Baseball/Softball season.  Issues they would like to be addresses are as follows:
Purchase more batting tees. 






First Aid Kits in the light house.






Repair the pitching machine.






No batting cage was ever installed this year.
Coaches were refused practice time because of coaches . requesting weeks in advance. Felt slots should be posted one week at a time.

Need coaching clinics with qualified instructors.

Recruit children earlier.  Don’t wait until February.

Post schedules earlier.
Equipment is substandard.  Purchase new equipment before season begins.

Use press box more.  

Chairperson Gold thanked Mrs. Leahey for her insight and suggestions. 
At 9:00 pm, a motion was made by Commissioner Leap to adjourn, second by Commissioner Krakower.  Approved. 

